
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

August 10, 2018 BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 

Board Members in Attendance: Tracy Little
Board Members Conference Call in:  Kathleen Rich-New, John Franz, John VanDenBerg, and Karen Shmukler
Members not in attendance:
 Jonathan Cloud

Others in Attendance: Valerie Holmes, Executive Director by phone, Laurie Anna DeGennaro, Board Liaison, James Carlson, Interim CEO
Kathleen opened the meeting, welcomed and thanked all for attending.      
Motion:  John VDB moved to approve the August 10, 2018 agenda.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.   
Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a real or perceived conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna DeGennaro.  No conflicts were reported.  
Motion:  Tracy moved to approve the May 17, 2018 Draft Minutes.  This was seconded by John VDB and the motion passed unanimously.   
Kathleen noted Dr. Nellius was not present and Jim would be reporting on the NCFIE Consultant Report.  
Consultant Report
Jim provided the following information:

The NCFIE held its second 2018 Certification Institute on June 26-29, 2018 with 8 students in attendance. Seven of the eight students enrolled in the certification track. The satisfaction survey results were favorable and they are posted on the Board Portal for board members to review. 
The NCFIE is looking to build capacity on the CARES national replication and attaining approved status with HHS as an Evidence Based Practice (EBP) program under the provisions of the Families First Prevention Services Act (FFPSA).  A copy of the HHS submission has been provided on the Board Portal for members to review.   
Dr. Nellius is in the process of developing a CARES RFP template that will enable staff to respond to any procurement as states roll out their plans.  A response to the HHS request for comments with a recommendation for the CARES program was submitted by the NCFIE and a copy of the HHS submission has been posted to the Board Portal for members to review.  The Casey Family Foundation has included CARES as a Promising Practice meeting the qualifications specified in the FFPSA on the listing they have devised as recommendations to HHS. The draft catalog has been posted to the portal (CARES is listed on page 11). 
In preparation for the roll out of the FFPSA nationwide, Dr. Nellius is in the process of developing a CARES RFP template that will enable staff to respond to any procurement that may be posted.  In addition, she is working with staff on the development of marketing materials and a website update to include the FFPSA information. The CARES FFPSA crosswalk document has been posted to the Board Portal for members to review.  
Jim shared that Valerie is applying for the NCFIE to become an approved training provider with the Florida Certification Board to deliver Wraparound training, Targeted Case Management training and Peer Support training.  Valerie noted the review process could take up to 90 days and she will apprise the board of any changes. 
Jim then spoke about the initiative to begin delivering specialized regional institutes and regional certifications as recommended by the Board last year as an alternative to holding a conference. The Institutes will focus on specific themes for practitioner’s in selected locations across the country. 
The NCFIE Erie County, NY contract concluded following the June site visit and completion of the final deliverables. The County is exploring the possibility of contracting with the NCFIE to assist with the roll out of the preventative services initiative.  
The Children’s Trust in Miami will be releasing an RFP for Wraparound Training, Coaching and Mentoring in the amount of $500,000. A conference call is scheduled for August 22, 2018.  The intent of the RFP is to standardize the professional development approach and process; to increase fidelity to Wraparound.  

The System Of Care Technology Solutions Board met on July 9, 2018. The Brevard CARES program will be implementing the Wraparound Care Management System (WCMS); the data system that supports the replication sites.  The progress will be reported at the monthly NCFIE Board Meetings.  
Dr. Nellius asked board members to recommend a seasoned evaluator to assess the effectiveness of the program for The Children’s Trust Wraparound RFP and forward their contact information to Laurie-Anna.  John VDB has a recommendation and will reach out to the prospect for their interest before forwarding credentials.  
Kathleen then spoke about the basketball player LeBron James and his initiative to open a school for at risk children in his home town.  She will forward the article to Laurie-Anna to distribute to board members. 

Financials

Jim referenced the Statement of Activities and Expenditures for the month ending May 31 and reported as follows:

· Year to date Revenue balance landed at $87,478 with expenses at $98,946 leaving a deficit of $12,500
· Revenues generated from the June Certification training will cover the deficit and cover expenses through June.  

Jim reported as an alternative to conducting a bi-annual conference, efforts are underway to begin delivering specialized intensive institute and regional certification trainings as recommended by the Board last year.  The Institute will focus on specific themes and target populations over a 1.5-day timeframe to take place in designated areas across the country.  He then noted the intent is have board members along with other professional’s conduct trainings in their areas of expertise.   
Discussions ensued affirming the board’s recommendation to deliver specialized intensive institutes and regional certifications as an alternative to the holding conference.
Kathleen then asked for additional thoughts and comments to further advance the centers vision and mission.

Valerie spoke about the CWLA conference scheduled for October 2019 and shared she submitted a proposal to present the C.A.R.E.S. National Replication Model in preparation for the FFPSA roll out.  
John VDB recommended a verbal strategic decision-making process to advance the National Center.  He further recommended a virtual meeting opposed to traveling to a site.  

John Franz shared for strategic planning there needs to be an objective to strategically attain a successful outcome.  He recommended the agency leaders and staff develop a purpose for what is to be accomplished; i.e. training component, marketing, case management software and obtaining contacts for direct service delivery and how to tie them together for one combined purpose. 
Karen suggested looking for ways through the strategic decision-making process to tie Wraparound into the education system. 

John VDB then indicated he just received confirmation from his colleague for his interest in evaluating the program for The Children’s Trust Wraparound RFP and credentials have been forwarded to the board. 

ACTION ITEM:  Laurie Anna will send out a meeting request for dates during the 1st and 2nd week of November and within the same timeframe:  12:00 – 1:00. 
Motion: John VDB moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by Tracy and the motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna DeGennaro
Board Liaison
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